

Family update #161

June 13, 2022

Dear family and friends,

COVID-19 Update

A COVID outbreak was declared on the 3rd floor of Wing Kei Crescent Heights on Saturday, June 11 following a staff member tested positive on Friday, June 10. The staff member has mild symptoms and is currently recovering at home. Two residents on the same unit have since tested positive using PCR testing. One of the residents is asymptomatic and one is experiencing mild symptoms.

As of today, each resident on the 3rd floor has had three rapid tests. Outside of the two residents who tested positive, all other residents have tested negative. Prevalence PCR testing will take place for all residents on Wednesday, June 15.

All residents are doing well. **Visitation on the 3**rd **floor is limited to essential visitors only** to minimize risk of spread.

Wing Kei Issued Visitor Card

Our sincere thanks for your support and positive responses about the optional Visitor Card. We have issued 154 cards at Crescent Heights and 227 cards at Greenview in the last week. The card allows for quick verification of proof of double vaccination and can be used instead of your QR code. If you are interested in having a Visitor Card, the next time you visit please:

- Show your QR code to the screeners
- Ask that a Visitor Card be created for you

Partially vaccinated and non-vaccinated visitors or visitors who do not wish to disclose their vaccination status may continue to book visits in designated areas with residents three business days in advance by emailing chfamiltyvisit@wingkei.org (Crescent Heights) or gyfamiltyvisit@wingkei.org (Greenview).

Walk for Wing Kei Celebration: June 25

We are excited that, with the love and generosity from you and the community, over \$190,000 has been raised for this year's Walk for Wing Kei so far!

Last week, our residents stretched, walked, pedaled, and more in support of the Walk for Wing Kei. Click on one of the links below to see pictures of the numerous activities your loved ones participated in:

- Crescent Heights 2/F Residents Team
- Crescent Heights 3/F Residents Team
- Crescent Heights 4/F Residents Team
- Crescent Heights 5/F Residents Team
- Greenview Supportive Living Residents Team
- Greenview Long-Term Care Residents Team



Also, please remember to join us on Saturday, June 25 at 10 am for our 22nd Walk for Wing Kei virtual celebration ceremony!

Thank you very much for your support!

Those who hope in the Lord will renew their strength. They will soar on wings like eagles; they will run and not grow weary, they will walk and not be faint. \sim Isaiah 40:31

With gratitude,

Kathy Tam Chief Executive Officer